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June 05, 2023 
 
Document Processing Desk (PRIA M007) 
Office of Pesticide Programs (7505T) 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.  
Washington DC 20460-0001 
 
Attention: Ms. Heather McFarley, PM Team 24, Fungicide-Herbicide Branch 

Registration Division 
 
SUBJECT:  PRIA M007 Request to Extend Exclusive Use of Data for Products 

Containing Bicyclopyrone Technical (EPA Reg. No. 100-1467) 
 

Dear Ms. McFarley:   
 

Syngenta Crop Protection, LLC is herein requesting a three year exclusive use extension for 
products that contain bicyclopyrone (trade name Optogen™), registered originally for use in 
corn, April 24, 2015. On January 14, 2022, the Agency approved the use of bicyclopyrone on 
3 minor crops: rosemary, wormwood, lemongrass and on March 17, 2022, the Agency 
approved the use on an additional 13 minor crops. Each of these crops was registered within 
7 years of the date the original registration, qualify as minor use crops (production <300,000 
acres in the U.S.), and meet at least one of more of the criteria outlined in FIFRA Section 
3(c)(1)(F)(ii).  In addition, these minor crops are commercially available and are marketed 
under the Syngenta brand, Optogen™ (EPA Registration No. 100-1465). Enclosed is 
Syngenta’s petition for EPA to extend the period of exclusive use for an additional 3 years, 
extending the exclusivity period to April 15, 2028. 
  
Enclosed in support of this submission are the following documents: 

• Application for Pesticide Registration (EPA Form 8570-1) 

• PRIA Receipt 

• Exclusive Use Extension Petition for Bicyclopyrone 
 

PRIA V 
Per the Pesticide Registration Improvement Renewal Act (PRIA V) of 2023, Syngenta 
believes that this request falls into PRIA category M007, Request to extend Exclusive Use of 
data as provided by FIFRA Section 3(c)(1)(F)(ii), with a review period of 12 months, and as 
such, a PRIA fee of $7,903 is paid. 
 

Thank you in advance for your attention to this PRIA submission.  If you need to reach me or if 
any additional information is needed, I may be reached at (919) 864-0135 or 
amanda.m.foderaro@syngenta.com. 
 
Kind Regards, 

 
Amanda M. Foderaro 
Regulatory Manager, Herbicides 
 
Enclosures  
 
Cc Nancy Fitz, Branch Chief, Minor Uses 
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